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 Incident Report 03/09/2023

            Incident #: 23-712-OF
                Call #:   23-7354

 Date/Time Reported:  02/07/2023 0946
   Report Date/Time:  02/07/2023 0959
             Status:  No Crime Involved

  Reporting Officer:  Officer David Boardman
  Approving Officer:  Sergeant Aaron Kay

          Signature:  ______________________________

          Signature:  ______________________________

 #  INVOLVED                                         SEX RACE       AGE  SSN        PHONE              

 1 GEBHART, VINCENT J  M W 41   *********** ************
 21 SILENT DR
 WARWICK RI 02886

 Military Active Duty: N
 BODY: NOT AVAIL. COMPLEXION: NOT AVAIL.
 DOB: 06/23/1981 PLACE OF BIRTH: NOT AVAIL.
 LICENSE NUMBER: RI 9723710 ETHNICITY: NOT HISPANIC

________________________________________________[APPEARANCE]___________________________________________________

   GLASSES WORN: NO

 EMPLOYER/SCHOOL: CITY OF WARWICK

 #   EVENTS(S)                                                                                         

 LOCATION TYPE:  Highway/Road/Alley/Street   Zone: RD 232 (POST 12)
 CASTLE ROCKS RD
 WARWICK RI   

 1 Traffic Survey                                                               
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  NARRATIVE FOR OFFICER DAVID L BOARDMAN   

              Ref:   23-712-OF
   

2023-07

on 2/7/23, I Officer Boardman of the Warwick Police Department Traffic Unit was assigned a traffic survey in
the area of 133-179 Castle Rocks Rd for the report of a parking issue. Constituents have voiced concern that
because the street is so narrow due to the island, that it prevents other vehicles from being able to pass by when
vehicles are parked on the souther side of the island. This is a concern if there was an instance that prevented an
emergency vehicle from being able to pass by.   

On 2/23/23, I responded to the area and observed the area of concern, which is primarily in front of 155 and 167
Castle Rocks Rd, and it does extend a bit beyond that. The roadway narrows due to the island in the roadway,
enough for only 1 vehicle to safely travel and pass. On the southern side, across from the driveways, there is a
small patch roughly 2 feet in width of grassy/muddy area in front of some shrubs where you can see vehicles may
have parked, but that would still put half of a vehicle into the roadway and making it unsafe for other vehicles,
especially an emergency aparatus to pass if an emergency came to be in the area.   

I do recommened that "No Parking Signs" be put in place in this vicinity, between the areas of 133-179 Castle
Rocks Rd to prevent any future issues where an emergency apparatus should need to pass this area in the event of
an emergency.   


